
 

  

Voluntary Recall: Diocto Liquid and Diocto Syrup by 
Rubby Laboratories: Possible Product Contamination 

 
At PharmPix we are committed to the health and well-being of patients.  It is for this reason 
that we inform you that on August 3, 2017 the FDA issued a statement notifying the voluntary 
retirement of several batches of the Product Diocto Liquid and Diocto Syrup, (docusate sodium 
solutions) manufactured by PharmaTech, LLC due to a risk of product contamination with 
Burkholderia cepacia. The use of this contaminated product could result in serious infection or 
even life threatening, especially in patient with compromised immune system and in patients 
with chronic lung condition such a cystic fibrosis. The affected lots are detailed in the following 
table.  
 
 

Product Affected Lot NDC 

Diocto Liquid and Diocto Syrup 
(473ml) 

All lots 0536-0590-85 

Diocto Liquid and Diocto Syrup) 
(473ml)  

All lots 0536-1001-85 

 
 
The Pharmacy must: 
 

1. Identify if they have the product in inventory and immediately stop using and dispensing 
the product.  

2. For questions regarding this recall can contact Rugby laboratories.  
 

 
For additional information visit: 
 
https://www.fda.gov/Safety/MedWatch/SafetyInformation/SafetyAlertsforHumanMedicalProd
ucts/ucm570014.htm 
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